Planning Proposal for The Poplars, Clifton Rd, Deddington

Ref 14/00412/F

Dear Sir

I would like to submit my objection to the above development for the following reasons:

This 26 house development is adjacent to the Deddington Castle and Castle Grounds, a Scheduled Ancient Monument, which is within the conservation area of the village.  The Castle Grounds are a unique quiet and tranquil space in the centre of the village, surrounded by fields, which can be enjoyed by dog-walkers and families alike.  It is totally safe for children to run about in and I regularly hear woodpeckers and see other species of wildlife there.  26 houses would ruin the currently unspoilt rural view from the embankments within the Castle Grounds and the peace and quiet would be shattered.

We do need more affordable homes within the village, but we do not need more 4 and 5 bed executive homes built in this location.  Deddington is already going to satisfy the housing quota up to 2031 by the Pegasus/Prudential development which will provide 85 new homes.  These are going to put pressure on the school (already almost full), the health centre (always hard to get an appointment) and the parking in the centre of the village.  Another 26 homes will make the already strained system even worse.  This development is again contrary to the Cherwell Local Plan and the majority of parishioners do not want it.

In addition I do not believe this is the right place to build a 40 space car park.  The Castle Grounds is easily within walking distance from all parts of the village and there is already some space for parking for those who need to drive there.  I think that by proposing to build a car park the developers believe that they will have a better chance of this proposal to be accepted, but the majority of parishioners do not want a car park in this place.  It will only be used by the residents of the Poplars for their 2nd and 3rd cars, thus further increasing air and noise pollution next to the Castle Grounds.  If there is access from the car park to the Castle Grounds it will also mean that the area is less safe for our children to run about.

The amount of car traffic in the area will also increase with this development.  The Poplars is situated at the end of Earls Lane, which is a very unsafe to road to walk along.  Cars regularly exceed the 30mph speed limit at this point, and there is no footpath down Earls Lane towards the health centre and school.  This dangerous situation is only going to get worse with the new proposed development.

Please will you take into consideration the views of the majority of the parishioners who do not want another development in their village.  We want to keep Deddington rural, we do not want urban sprawl.

Thank you

Juliet Owens and Andrew Morris

